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SNIPPETS 

EMPLOYER OBLIGATIONS – JURY SERVICE 
People are randomly selected from the electoral roll for jury 
service.   If a summons has been received and the person 
has served on a jury within the last two years, provided the 
court is advised, that person can be excused. Employees 
who have been called up for jury service cannot use their 
employment as a reason not to attend, their job being 
protected while they are on jury service.  In the case of a 
lengthy time on jury service, a letter of attendance as proof 
of the summons for an employer is available from the Court. 
 

If an employee’s absence from work on jury service causes 
difficulty for an employer because of special commitments, 
an employer can give the employee a letter to support their 
application to be excused or have their service deferred to 
a later date. 
 

It should be noted that it is illegal to require an employee to 
take annual leave to cover the time off while on jury service. 
 

Employers do not have to pay employees while they are on 
jury service as the juror receives a small attendance fee 
from the Ministry of Justice – however, many employers 
choose to top up this fee so that the employee receives his 
normal pay.  While the attendance fee must be paid to the 
juror, the employee may wish to partly reimburse the 
employer. 
 

We recommend employers have a clause relating to jury 
service in their employment agreements to clarify the 
situation for both parties. 
 

SICK LEAVE CHANGES 
From 24 July 2021 the number of sick leave days 
employees are entitled to will increase from five to ten paid 
days per year.  Employees will get the extra five days when 
they reach their next new entitlement date – either after 
being employed in a job for six months or on their sick leave 
anniversary (12 months after they were last entitled to sick 
leave). 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
  
Under this new legislation, employees are able to 
accumulate a sick leave entitlement of up to a maximum of 
20 days entitlement by carrying over unused sick leave into 
the next entitlement year. 
 

The increase also applies to casual workers, if, after six 
months employment, they have worked an average of at 
least 10 hours a week or 40 hours a month. 
 

Although the new minimum entitlements will apply whether 
or not an employment agreement is updated, best practice 
is to at least advise your employees of the changes to their 
entitlement. 
 

AILING KIWIS OPT TO WORK FROM HOME 
More than half of Kiwi workers choose to work from home 
when unwell instead of using sick leave, according to a 
recent survey.   With many employees equipped to work 
from home and work-from-home privileges now common 
practice largely due to the COVID lockdowns, the survey 
revealed a grey area for employers managing sick leave – 
this is despite the new model of adapting to flexible work 
policies being largely beneficial for employers and 
employees. 
 

The challenges are around if employees are unwell but not 
sick.  Employees should note that the best practice is to be 
fair and transparent to your employer – if you are using work 
from home privilege to hibernate at home because your 
throat is scratchy, then inform them.  Reasonable 
employers will agree that if that tickle develops into a more 
sinister cold, then is the time to activate your sick leave. 
 

EFPTOS AVAILABLE IN OUR OFFICE 
If you would prefer to pay your invoice by EFTPOS, we now 
have this facility available at reception for cash deductions 
from your bank account.    
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TAKING MONEY FROM AN EMPLOYEE’S PAY 
Taking deductions from an employee’s pay should be 
handled carefully.   
 

Employers may take deductions required by law such as 
tax, student loan repayments, ACC, IRD arrears, and child 
support. Also, in general, deductions an employee has 
agreed to e.g. Kiwisaver, accommodation, social club or 
medical insurance, are permitted.  And the general consent 
clause that most employees have in their employment 
agreements will cover these deductions.   
 

However, changes made some time ago to the Wages 
Protection Act 1983 mean that employers cannot make 
other specific deductions (such as damage or loss caused 
by the employee) to an employee’s pay without first 
consulting with the employee.  In other words, before 
making a deduction in reliance on the general clause in the 
employment agreement, employers need to consult with 
the employee, state why the money is to be deducted, the 
amount and timing and have the employee sign off their 
agreement to this.    Employers must be aware that the 
employee can stop these deductions or change the 
amount taken from their pay.  
 

MATARIKI – A NEW PUBLIC HOLIDAY 
The Government has announced the dates for the new 
Matariki public holiday for the year up until 2052.   New 
Zealand will celebrate Matariki, our twelfth paid public 
holiday, for the first time on 24 June 2022.   The calendar 
date will shift each year to align with the Maramataka 
(Maori lunar calendar).  

FAIR PAY? – SOME INTERESTING POINTS  
 Fair Pay Agreements were a part of Labour’s policy 
platform leading into the 2017 election.  It was unable to 
get it across the line in the previous coalition Government.   
However, in May Workplace Relations and Safety Minister, 
Michael Wood, announced that the Government will 
proceed with implementing a Fair Pay Agreements regime 
with draft legislation expected to be passed in 2022. 

One of explicit goals of the new regime is to increase the 
bargaining power for employees, which the Government 
thinks has been insufficient.  Employment law changes in 
the 1990’s decimated union membership and as a result 
their collective bargaining power has withered away.  
Collective agreements as they previously stood covered 
only one employer.  

So Fair Pay Agreements are to be initiated with businesses 
by unions based on a public interest test, a representation 
threshold of 10% or 1,000 workers in an industry to be 
covered.  Fair Pay Agreements will cover base wage rates, 
ordinary hours, overtime and penal rates across entire 
industries or occupations.    This change will increase the 
institutional importance of the unions across whole sectors 
nationwide; in effect unionism gone universal.  Trade 
unions as you would expect are big fans of this “more 
balanced employment relationship between working 
people and employers”!!  

Both the New Zealand Council of Trade Unions and 
BusinessNZ (a business sector body) will receive 
$250,000 for the next three years to “support their role in 
coordinating Fair Pay Agreements, identifying bargaining 

parties, whether across occupations or industries, and to 
help raise awareness about Fair Pay Agreements”.   
Sectoral unions can also receive $50,000 to help with the 
costs of bargaining. Employees will be entitled to be paid 
while attending meetings during bargaining.  Self-
employed contractors are not part of the proposed regime 
but the Government intends to include them in time. 

As the Government contends, there are Kiwi “cowboy” 
employers who undercut other businesses by paying 
employees poor wages, they believe that Fair Pay 
Agreements will impose better pay conditions and 
improved productivity for low-wage sectors (like cleaners 
who nonetheless are required to be paid at least the 
minimum hourly rate) where business operators tender for 
work in a competitive process.  The Fair Pay Agreements 
could cover every single cleaner/security officer working 
across multi organisations or just supermarket workers in 
businesses with more than 10 employees. 

BusinessNZ believes that, irrespective of any Government 
funding support, what amounts to compulsory, nationwide 
agreements are unfair and moreover drastically reduce 
employers’ power when it comes to hiring people.   
Obviously employers and employees will still be able to 
contract to pay wage rates above an FPA but not below 
them. 

THE UTE – KIWI ICON OR TAX DODGE? 
Since the Government announced in June the “Clean Car 
Discount” scheme, the ute has become the focal point of 
protest action against the Government.  Hence most 
people will be aware that from 1 July to 31 December 2021 
purchasers of imported electric vehicle will receive a rebate 
of $8,625 for new vehicles and $3,450 for used vehicles 
with hybrids also 
eligible, for lesser 
rebates. 
 
There are additional 
requirements – the 
vehicle must have a 
purchase price of 
less than $80,000, a 
safety rating of at  
least three stars and 
must be registered 
for the first time in New Zealand between 1 July 2021 and 
31 December 2021. 
 
From 2022, subject to legislation being passed, it is 
proposed that the amount of the rebate will be based on 
the CO2 emissions of the vehicle.  The rebate will be 
funded by the introduction of a fee imposed on high 
emission vehicles (such as utes).  The proposed maximum 
fee of $5,175 and $2,875 will be imposed on new and used 
imported vehicles – the exact fee being based on the CO2 
emissions of the said vehicle.  Since the policy will apply 
only to new and used vehicles arriving in New Zealand 
from 1 January 2022, the second hand market of existing 
high emission vehicles will not be impacted. 
 
The Government has also confirmed that the value for FBT 
purposes for employers purchasing vehicles that are 
available for private use by employees, will be either net of 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

the rebate (if an electric or hybrid vehicle) or gross of the 
fee (if a high emission vehicle). 

Speaking of FBT, the ute has received another blow… 

If a “company vehicle” is provided for home to work travel, 
FBT is likely to apply unless it is a “work-related vehicle”.  
In order for a vehicle to qualify as a ‘work-related transport’: 

 The employer’s name or logo must be permanently and 
predominantly displayed, and 

 The vehicle must not be principally designed to 
exclusively, or mainly, carry passengers. 

If a vehicle does qualify as a work-related vehicle, FBT will 
not apply to a particular day provided it cannot be used 
privately except for home to work travel that is necessary 
and is a condition of employment; or travel that is incidental 
to business use.  Because sedans and hatchbacks are 
designed to carry people, they, of course, don’t qualify as 
work-related vehicles unless they are specifically modified 
to qualify. 

It now appears Inland Revenue may be directed to crack 
down on the application of FBT to utes, enforcing the rule 
that they may not qualify as work-related vehicle.   We can 
expect a higher number of sign-written vehicles on New 
Zealand’s roads… 

 

WANT A MORE INCLUSIVE SOCIETY? 

 START WITH MOBILITY 
In discussions on inclusion and opportunity for all, one 
critical factor is often overlooked – access to affordable, 
sustainable and efficient transportation. 

Whether it is the high cost to purchase, maintain and 
operate a private vehicle, or the absence of accessible, 
reliable and affordable public transport, a significant 
proportion of communities in many cities find transportation 
a major impediment to accessing employment, quality 
education and healthcare. 

Moreover, surveys show that people who spend upwards 
to three to four hours a day commuting, feature highly in 
the statistics for poor health outcomes for themselves and 
their children – due to inadequate transport to basic 
primary health facilities and hospitals.  

Many organisations are starting to think differently about 
public transport and how lack of access is robbing many of 
their basic needs and aspirations – even if this recognition 
is narrowly framed to be within the context of their local 
community.   Governments who are having the biggest 
impact in tackling mobility issues are not doing it alone – 
they are enlisting the help of the private sector.  Some US 
cities are working with technology companies to use real-
time data to make bus routes more efficient and redirect 
the flow of public transit to the neighbourhoods that need it 
most.   Other cities are subsidising (Uber) ride-sharing 
services as an effective way to address the scarcity of safe 
transport for employees on night shifts - this has had a 
major effect on the recruitment and retention of hospital 
staff, for example.  Of course, mobility alone is not the cure 
for communities’ social and economic woes but it is a 
critical part of the journey. 

CRYPTOCURRENCIES –  

ARE THEY ON YOUR RADAR? 
Cryptocurrencies have 
been garnering world-
wide attention recently, 
particularly with Bitcoin’s 
dramatic rise to over 
NZ$90,000 for a Bitcoin 
in April 2021 and its 
subsequent 50% crash 
through May and June. “Dogecoin” featuring a dog as its 
logo, saw a 12,000% increase this year, propelled by 
tweets from Tesla founder, Elon Musk. 
 

Clearly, some people are making large amounts of money 
in this space and the Inland Revenue does not want to miss 
out on its share!   Inland Revenue has released various 
forms of guidance on the topic of “crypto-assets” defined 
as “cryptographically secured digital representations of 
value that can be transferred, stored or traded 
electronically”. 
 

Effectively, cryptocurrencies provide a decentralised 
platform for transactions to take place.  Each holder of the 
cryptocurrency has a ledger on their computer which 
updates as transactions take place.  This network of 
ledgers is referred to as a ‘blockchain’.  There is no one 
central entity, as the system relies on each ledger agreeing 
in order to verify transactions.  This bodes well for security, 
as hacking the ledger on one computer will not affect the 
blockchain as a whole. This process allows for 
cryptocurrencies to be used as an alternative form of 
currency, without the need for government monitoring or 
intervention.  Bitcoin transactions are confirmed through a 
computationally intensive process called ‘mining’.  Those 
who are willing to invest in the hardware to ‘mine’ are 
rewarded with bitcoins over time, adding to the overall 
supply of bitcoins.  The supply of bitcoins is limited to 21 
million, with 18.7 million currently in circulation.  The last 
bitcoin is expected to be mined in 2140. 

Tax guidance on crypto-assets is varied and somewhat 
contradictory.  In general, crypto-assets are treated as a 
form of property for tax purposes and individuals are liable 
for tax in the following circumstances: 

 Acquiring crypto-assets for the purpose of disposal 
 Trading in crypto-assets, and 
 Using crypto-assets for a profit-making scheme. 

However, when salary, wages or bonuses are paid to an 
employee in the form of crypto-assets, PAYE applies!  
Furthermore, FBT may apply if employees are offered 
conditional crypto-assets payments by a company that 
issues crypto-assets.  This becomes a situation where the 
IRD is treating crypto-assets as either property or currency 
depending on the situation – making an all encompassing 
tax treatment near impossible. 

This year El Salvador made bitcoin legal tender and we are 
seeing more stores accept cryptocurrency as payment.  
However, the extreme volatility associated with crypto-
assets makes their use as a currency unreliable for the 
time being.  Clearly in future the market is not to be 
underestimated. 
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VOICES IN THE NIGHT 

MY MOTHER IS QUITE ELDERLY AND HAS A VIVID IMAGINATION. 

SO, WHEN SHE CALLED ME IN THE MIDDLE OF THE NIGHT 

TO SAY SHE’D HEARD A VOICE SPEAKING TO HER, 

I WAS SCEPTICAL TO SAY THE LEAST. 

 

“SOMETHING’S WRONG,” SHE SAID.  “EVERY SO OFTEN I CAN 

HEAR SOMEONE SAYING, ‘HELLO VALERIE’ ”. 

 

I TOLD HER SHE MUST HAVE BEEN DREAMING AND TO GO BACK TO SLEEP. 

BUT SHE CALLED BACK AGAIN WITHIN A FEW MINUTES, CLEARLY WORRIED. 

“THE VOICE IS STILL SPEAKING TO ME” SHE CLAIMED.  “IT’S DEFINITELY SAYING 

‘HELLO VALERIE’ ”. 

 

AT THIS POINT MY HUSBAND, CURSING AT HAVING BEEN AWAKENED,  

REALISED WHAT IT WAS – THE AUTOMATED WARNING IN MUM’S SMOKE DETECTOR 

 SAYING “LOW BATTERY!” 

    

Chris
Typewritten text
  ????...


